
D 
ear Parishioners, 
Our Lord promises his  
disciples ñIf two of you agree 

on earth about anything for which they 
are to pray, it shall be granted to them 
by my heavenly Father. For when two 
or three are gathered together in my 
name, there am I in the midst of 
them.ò  (Mt 18:19-20)  We have many 
more than two or three at our weekend 
liturgies, by the way! What an  
awesome, promise by our Lord, based 
on agreement between his disciples: ñif 
two of you agree.ò What if all those  
going to the Sat. Vigil Mass agree, all 
those going to the 8am and 10:30am 
Masses agreeé what if all 380 house-
holds registered at Old St. Patôs 
agree.  Do you see my point?  There is 
POWER in unity of thought and heart 
among Jesusô disciples! The more we 
can preserve unity of thought and  
purpose the more powerful our prayer 
becomes. I canôt even begin to imagine 
everything possible if we were all on 
exactly the same page (myself includ-
ed)! As we begin this new academic 
year, at St. Augustineôs, with our  
Religious Education program, and 
youth and adult formation, I hope we 
can grow more united: in our desire to 
live out a reverent faith, a sacramental 
and orthodox faith, a faith open to 
strangers and willing to sacrifice for 
charity.  My heart is buoyed by the  
possibilities that lie ahead for our  
parish. 
     As the summer comes to an end  
I would like to update you on activities 
weôve been working on at Old St. Patôs. 
First, Iôd like to thank a few folks for 

some hard work: Angèle van Diessen 
and her helpers for pulling off a huge 
funeral luncheon for our long time  
parishioner, Jack Kennedyôs  
funeral!  Thank you for heading up the 
hospitality ministry Angèle! Two men 
have been working for months on  
trying to stabilize the church bell, so it 
can be rung safely once again: Paul 
Malocha and Dave Vella. They are both 
engineers, and have climbed into the 
tower to take measurements and called 
a special contractor to come out and fix 
our bell. I am so grateful for their hard 
work, the bell is ready to ring out nice 
and loud, calling us to prayer once 
again!  Several of the ladies of the  
parish have been faithfully cooking 
dinners for me once a week, and  
delivering them to the rectory. I have 
never been so spoiled in my life! I have 
about 10lbs of extra weight to show for 
it! But seriously, I am very grateful for 
all your tasty efforts! Deacon Jerry 
Brennan mentioned to me when I first 
came, that our parish is blessed with 
incredible cooks and he was right.  
I donôt want to neglect the one extraor-
dinary gentleman of Malta origin, who 
can also cook up a storm with the 
Knights!  I will try now to once again 
get back into simple cooking, so please 
no more dinners for a while.  
     A word on Father Joseph. I am 

grateful for all your friendship and  

assistance offered this summer to our 

guest priest. Father has now completed 

his internship at St Joseph Hospital 

and begun his year long chaplain  

residency program. I have agreed to let 

Father Joseph stay on in the rectory  

NOTES FROM FATHER TOM 

Special Mass in the  
Extraordinary 

Form  
  

On Thursday, Sept. 14, at 
7pm, Fr. Tom will celebrate  
a Low Mass for the feast of 
the Exaltation of the Holy 
Cross. This Mass will mark 

the 10th anniversary of 
Pope Benedict's decree 
Summorum Pontificum 

promoting wider access to 
the ancient rite, and the 7th 
anniversary of the debut of 

this form of the Mass at 
OSP. This Mass will be held 

in the parish hall, as the 
church steps will still be 

under construction.  
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Å Please pray for the  
infirm, including: Dan 
Krebs, Patricia Fuller, Lisa 
Ann Kozakowski,  John 
Marshall, John LaRock Sr., 
Michael Cooper, Phil 
Rutledge, Kathy Cooley, 
Robin Fahmie, Karen 
Prins, Sandra Adams,  
Richard Pelkey, Tom  
Dawson, Pete Siebertz, 
Nicole Brcic, Angela  
DiLaura, John Dziuban,  
Jim Stephensen, Mason 
Rutledge, Georgiana 
Bruen, Wayne DeForest, 
Floyd òDocó Dreffs,  

Ron Fuller, Tom  
Masterson, Noah Kranz, 
Ann Mary òNancyó Phillips, 
Jessica Cox, Katie Hutton, 
Nicholas Pikor,  Roger 
Thomas, Betsy & Charlie 
Rodgers, Pam Wiitala, 
Chris Dreffs 
  

 ¶ Please pray for those in 
the military, including:   
Adam Draves, Nathan 
Baker, Garette Moore,  
Larry Workman, Daniel 
Scott Brown, Mark  
Richard, Philip Maxwell, 
Tony Phillips, Anthony 

Darket, Samuel Chase 
Johnson, William Godfrey, 
Bill Lott, Tony DeLellis, 
Mike Nelson, Frank Snaith,  
Allan Fletcher, Brandon 
Fletcher, Noah Kranz, 
Chas & Holly Carter 
  

¶ Pray for vocations to  
the priesthood and  
religious life.  
John Henry Keenan,  
Michael Kunitz,  
Mark Iadonisi,  
David Pellican 
 

TO PRAY IS TO LOVE MASS INTENTIONS 
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Don Melton 
 
St. Augustine Families 
 
Sante & Frances 
Caringi 
 
Wendy Martin  
 
Marcia Dreffs 
 
Parishioners 
 
John Sopolifa 
 
 
 
 

ñ...I shall rejoice. For I know that through your prayers and the help of  
the Spirit of Jesus Christ, this will turn out for my deliveranceé with full courage now  

as always Christ will be honored in my body...ò  ð Philippians 1:19, 20 
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for the year for small rent fee. As  
a resident he now gets a generous 
salary stipend from the hospital 
and is financially very stable. When 
he becomes a full blown chaplain 
he will make about twice as much 
as your parish priest! I have  
enjoyed his company in the big  
rectory, and the homely smell of his 
African cooking! Please continue to 
extend your friendship and prayers 
for Father Joseph, but there should 
no longer be any need to assist  
Father monetarily.  
     This coming Thursday, for the 
Feast of the Exaltation of the Cross, 
I will take a stab at offering the  
Traditional Latin Mass known as 
the Low Mass in the Extraordinary 
Form. It is mostly a silent version 
of the Missa Cantata Latin Mass 
that you are used to on second  
Sundays of the month. It can be  
a little jarring to enter into such 
silence, but also incredibly reward-
ing. I encourage you to give it a try 
this Thursday, Sept 14 at 7pm.  
I hope most of you are very rusty 
with your Latin so you wonôt notice 
my mistakes! 
     Finally, a note on our financial 
position. While there has been a lot 
of talk about how well the parish is 

doing (ever since Deacon Jerry  
discovered the parish has money!) 
we have been spending much of it 
on needed repairs and upgrades. 
The rectory got a new boiler for 
$19K and Phase II of windows (for 
the downstairs) will come to $24K 
(remember the new windows  
upstairs for Phase I were paid for 
by a generous donor and didnôt cost 
the parish a penny). Our huge  
project of rebuilding the steps and 
ramp in front of the church will 
come to around 80K or so when itôs 
all said and done. Weôve put in  
a new drinking fountain in the  
parish hall, new entry furniture, 
and two new commercial grade  
refrigerators in the hall kitchen. 
Weôve put in new carpeting in the 
church, and made numerous other 
upgrades. Our cemetery committee 
is working hard on a planned  
expansion of our cemetery. What 
Iôm getting at is, that while we have 
some money, it will not last forever, 
and we need to keep supporting our 
parish materially if we are to enjoy 
the spiritual fruits it brings us. Our 
new parish council is also meeting 
for the second time, and discussing 
these things. We will be posting our 
council meeting minutes online and 

publishing our financial statement 
for the year soon. I want to be 
transparent about money and 
count on your continued spiritual 
and material support.  
     I want to finish by sharing with 
you the great grace that the visit of 
the Pilgrim Statue of our Lady of 
Fatima of the Immaculate Heart 
was on September 1. The beautiful 
statue arrived at 3pm in the hall 
and immediately people began 
showing up to pray. The custodians 
of the statue, Mr. and Mrs. Palmos, 
would have people come up, cover 
them with the veil on the statue, 
and pray for them. The minute our 
Lady arrived I was hit by her very 
presence! Many people from  
outside our parish also came and 
joined our evening Mass that day. 
One of our parishioners shared 
with me that praying 3 hours with 
the statue seemed like 5 minutes. It 
was truly a moment of great grace, 
and I am thankful to Donna Nelson 
and Nancy Keogh for their work in 
bringing our Lady to Old St. Patôs. 
May God continue to bless our  
parish as we begin this new  
academic year! 
 

  Ad Mariam  
  Fr Tom 
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Prayers for the  
Faithfully  
Departed  
Pray for the repose of the 

soul of: John ñJackò Kennedy 

(Husband of Gladys Kennedy). 
Eternal rest grant unto him,  
O Lord, and let perpetual light 
shine upon him. May the souls of 
the faithful departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in peace. 
 

Register for  
Religious Education!  
Itôs not to late to sign up your  
children for catechism class. Our 
religious education program  
incorporates classroom learning, 
beautiful textbooks, and materials 
for further study at home to help 
You can find registration forms and 
more information on our website: 
http://stpatricka2.org/religious -
education or you can stop by the 
parish office and register in person.  
 

Parents Meeting!  
Religious education parents are 
asked to come to a parent meeting 
at the beginning of the year. One 

parent from each family needs to  
attend the meetings Sunday,  
Sept. 17 at 9:15am to pick up class  
schedules, learn about expectations 
for assignments and prayer  
memorization, and ask any  
questions you might have about the 
upcoming year.  
 

Congratulation!  
The results are in from 
the Knights of Colum-
bus Soccer Challenge. 
The following winners from our 
council will be moving on to  
compete at the Diocese level on 
Sept. 17, at 1pm. Congratulations  
to Ben Carter, Will Kummet,  
Katherine Tuttle, Benedict Deemer, 
Joseph Mesch, Evelyn Shurtliff , 
John Paul Deemer, and Michael 
Lizzio. 
 

Join Our Choir!  
Old St. Patrick is proud 
to have a strong tradition 
of choral singing. The 
choir sings motets and other choral 
works by the great composers of 
sacred music from across the  
centuries, with an emphasis on  
music in keeping with the Church's 

teachings and musical tradition. 
We rehearse every Thursday from  
7-9 P.M, and sing weekly during 
the 10:30 mass Sunday morning. 
We also sing for large feast days 
and other exceptional events,  
including concerts. Consider  
joining us this year.  
 

Rummage Sale  
Before winter closes you in on the 
extra ñstuffò youôve accumulated all 
year, start setting aside some of the 
good stuff for our parish rummage 
sale coming October 12-14! Sheets 
to sign up to help will be available 
soon. 
 

Senior Recognition 
Mass and Luncheon  
The Washtenaw Catholic Council 
on Aging and the Diocese of  
Lansing invite you to attend this 
annual event on Thursday, Sept. 21. 
The event will begin at 11:00am 
with Mass celebrated by Bishop 
Boyea at St. Joseph in Dexter,  and 
will conclude with a luncheon at 
12:30pm, located at the Columbus 
Hall in Dexter.  Please RSVP by 
September 14th to Laura McKenzie 
at (734)426-8483. 

¶ Daily Mass schedule will be changing beginning on Sept. 13th  for the 
academic year: Wednesday  
and Friday  Masses will again begin at  8:15am.  
instead of 8:30am. 

¶ Thursday Sept. 14th , there will not be an 8:30am Mass. A 7:00pm Mass will 
be celebrated in Latin for The Exaltation of the Cross.  

Daily 
Mass 

Schedule 
Changes 

IMPORTANT! 

 

The OSP bus if Full! If 
you would still like to 
attend the Mass for the 
Beatification of Solanus 
Casey on Saturday, 
Nov. 18. Tickets will be 
available to the public 
on Monday, October 9 
at 9 a.m., 
at fordfield.com,  
4 tickets per transac-
tion,  while supplies 
last.   

Sept. Extraordinary Form Masses  
¶ Ann Arbor native Fr. Joe Campbell, ordained this June for 

our diocese, will celebrate next Sunday's 12:30pm EF Mass, 
likely using the very missal our EF Community purchased 
for him when he was a deacon. 

¶ On Thursday, Sept. 14, at 7pm, Fr. Tom Wasilewski will 
celebrate a Low Mass for the feast of the Exaltation of the 
Holy Cross. This Mass will mark the 10th  
anniversary of Pope Benedict's decree Summorum  
Pontificum promoting wider access to the ancient rite, and 
the 7th anniversary of the debut of this form of the Mass at 
OSP. 

¶ On Monday, Sept. 18, at 7pm, Fr. Tony Smela--the other 
new priest for whom we helped purchase a 1962 missal, 
will celebrate an EF Sung Mass at St. Thomas in Ann Ar-
bor, for the feast of St. Joseph of Cupertino. 



Whatôs the king of all 

school supplies?  

 

I donôt know. 

What?  

 

The ruler.  

Reconciliation  
Tuesday 5:30PM - 6:40PM 
Saturday 2:30PM or by appointment; donõt  
hesitate to call for an appointment! 
 

Weekend Schedule for Holy Mass 
Saturday 4:00PM 
Sunday 8:00AM & 10:30AM 

 
Weekday Schedule for Holy Mass 
First Saturday of the month 9:00AM  
Tues. 7:00PM 
Wed. & Fri. 8:15AM 

Thur. 8:30AM 
  

Eucharistic Adoration of Our Lord 
Tues. 5:30PMð 6:45PM 
First Friday 7:00PMð Saturday 8:00AM 
  

Baptisms 
Baptism Preparation classes as required by the 

Diocese of Lansing may be scheduled to accom-

modate your familyõs needs. Contact Dcn. Frank-

Joseph Papp, 734-426-1070 or email 

fjpapp@umich.edu to arrange date, time and 

location. Godparents are encouraged to at-

tend. There is no fee for the class.   
Marriages 
Arrangements are to be made at least nine 
months prior to the wedding. 
Funerals  
Funeral arrangements are made by  
contacting the parish office. 
Parish Registration 
Contact the office for a registration form. 
  

Office hours 
Monday - Friday 9:00AM - 5:00PM 
Office: 734-662-8141  
Emergency: 734-663-1851  
Address: 5671 Whitmore Lake Rd,  
Ann Arbor,  48105 
Website: www.stpatricka2.org 
E-mail: info@stpatricka2.org 
  

Parish Administrator 
Fr. Tom Wasilewski (#24) 
twasilewski@stpatricka2.org 
Deacon 
Dcn. Jim Thibodeau, jthibodeau@stpatricka2.org 
Dcn. Frank-Joseph Papp, fjpapp@umich.edu 
  
Parish Secretary 
Debbie Welch (#21) debbie@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Faith Formation 
James Bogdan (#30) jbogdan@stpatricka2.org 
Director of Music 
Jim Renfer music@stpatricka2.org 
Facilities Manager 
Mark Westhoven  mwesthoven@stpatricka2.org 
Knights of Columbus Council 10963 
Brian Heldt  GK10963@mikofc.org  
OSP Ladies Society 
Jeanine Jahant jmjahant@gmail.com 
Altar Server Coordinator 
Jennifer Holody ospaltarservers@gmail.com  
  

Contributions: 
Weekend of September 3, 2017: $8,351.82 
  

Bulletin announcements must be submitted in 
writing to bulletin@stpatricka2.org by Monday at 
noon and will be edited at the discretion of the 
editor or pastor. 
  

Please patronize our sponsors and tell them 
you saw their ad in our bulletin! 

ALTAR SERVERS 
SATURDAY 4:00/SEPT 16 
J.P. Deemer 
B. Deemer  
 
SUNDAY 8:00/SEPT 17 
J. Hayes  
L. DeLellis 
 
SUNDAY 10:30/SEPT 17 
D. Galbraith 
N. Holody 
S. Holody 
W. Kummet 
M. Lizzio 
M. Lizzio 
 

OLD ST. PATRICK 
PARISH DIRECTORY 

Family of the Month 
Our Family of the Month 

for September is the 

McCarthy Family. Mike 

and his wife Elora have 

a happy young son, 

Killian, as you can see 

from the photo. Mike 

and Elora sing in the 

choir and attend Eucharistic Adoration 

regularly. They both have volunteered to 

work at the Delonis Center to feed the 

homeless, helped out at our Parish  

Festival and are dishwashers at our Fish 

Fryõs. Elora also helps at Emmanuel House 

and was part of the Lenten Group. Mike 

assisted as a Judge at our successful 

Knights of Columbus Soccer Challenge. 

May God Bless You Mike and your family 

for your dedicated service to Old St. Patõs 

Church. 
 

Feed the Homeless 

Saturday, September 16th we will prepare 

the food, serve the meal and clean up at 

the Delonis Center in Ann Arbor. To help 

with this community project, please call 

(734) 973-1790 or email 

(ejwierzgac@att.net).   

 

Knight of the Month 
Bob Calleja is our Knight of  

the Month for September. Bob 

and his wife Christine have  

a daughter Alexa. As a Knight 

Bob helps out at the Capuchin 

Service Center in Detroit. At  

our parish he has taken on the 

Kitchen Project at our Rectory. 

He has sanded, skim coated and painted 

the kitchen walls. He will be making and 

installing a new countertop and new  

appliances donating his labor. Bob is also 

studying to be a Deacon and is in his 2nd 

year of the program. Congratulations Bob 

and thank you for the work you do for Old 

St. Patõs Church.  
 

General Meeting 

Sunday, September 17th, from 9:15 to 

10:15am in Parish Hall. All Knights are 

invited to attend. 

 

Join the Knights 

Interested in becoming a knight, contact 

Brian Heldt at (734)426-0857. or 

GK10963@mikofc.org 

 

 
 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

IN SERVICE TO ONE, IN SERVICE TO ALL 

ST. PATRICK PARISH CALENDAR 
SUNDAY, September 10 

9:15 First Day of Religious  

         Education  

 

MONDAY, September 11 

6:15 RCIA 

 

TUEDAY, September 12 

9:15 Cemetery Meeting 

7:30 Young Adult Meeting 

WEDNESDAY, September 13 

9:00 Fatima Indulgenceð Litany 

         after Mass 

2:30 Rosary at Regency Home 

6:30 Catechist Meeting 

 

THURSDAY, September 14 

Exaltation of the Holy Cross 

7:00 Extraordinary Form Mass  

 



Sept 17th, 6:30pm - Youth Group kick-off event!  Come join us for 
games, food, and fellowship as we begin the year. This is a great  
opportunity to meet everyone and share ideas for this year. 

Invite Someone you 
Know to Join RCIA  
 

Do you know someone who would like to know 
more about the Catholic faith? The Rite of  
Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a program 
for people who would like to know more about the 
Roman Catholic faith. RCIA is open to anyone, 
Christian or non -Christian, who genuinely seeks 
to explore the possibility of joining the Catholic 
Christian faith community. RCIA is the process by 
which interested people learn about, participate 

in, and eventually become fully initiated members 
of the Catholic Church.  
     We will be starting RCIA this fall, we encourage 
you to reach out to your neighbors, family  
members and friends and invite them to join 
RCIA. For more information contact our new  
Director of Religious Education, James Bogdan, 
with questions at 734-662-8141 ext. 30 or email 
him at jbogdan@stpatricka2.org.  

We were blessed to have the  
Pilgrim Statue of Our Lady of Fatima 

visit our parish last Friday evening. 


